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The VLOA Business Meeting was held in San Antonio, Texas in conjunction with the VLOA 
R2K+2 Reunion. 
 
The meeting was opened by Dale Sherrod, the reunion coordinator, who again welcomed all 
participants to the R2K+2 Reunion.  Dale then asked Tom Anderson, Outlaw 6, to chair the 
business portion of the meeting. 
 
There was no old business. 
 
A number of new business topics were discussed and voted on by attendees: 
 
Continuation of the VLOA organization was approved by motion, second and voice vote.  A dues 
increase from $10 to $ 20 annually (January to January) was also approved as part of this motion. 
 
A motion was made, seconded and approved to pass the VLOA Constitution and Bylaws with an 
amendment to Paragraph B, Article 15, Associate Members.  The Amendment allows those 
personnel who served in the Outlaws, and associated organizations, outside the August 1964-
September 1965 time frame to become Associate Members of the VLOA. 
 
Frank Estes volunteered to coordinate the next reunion, R2K+4, at Fort Rucker, Alabama.  A 
motion was made, seconded and approved to hold the reunion at Fort Rucker with Frank as 
coordinator. 
 
A motion was made, seconded and approved by voice vote to send the VLOA Newsletter to all 
people on the current roster regardless of whether they are dues paying members of the 
Association. 
 
In accordance with the Constitution and Bylaws, the following were made officers of the VLOA: 
Director-Ernie Isbell 
Permanent Advisor-Tom Anderson 
Deputy Director-Travis Wilson 
Secretary-Larry Jackson 
Members at Large-Byron Miksch 
                             -Dave Amason 
Communications Director-Ray Hall 
Quartermaster-Virgil Hoff 
Treasurer-Chuck Wren 
 
A VLOA Web site, to be established by Travis Wilson with estimated total annual costs of $250, 
was approved by the membership. 
 
The membership also approved the establishment of an Outlaw Roster Committee consisting of: 
Larry Jackson 
Doug Wilson 
Jack Lane 



Malcolm Campbell 
Paul Martin 
Bob Sharp 
 
A motion was made, seconded and approved by voice vote that Internal Communications will be 
via the Web Site, E-Mail, and Newsletter. 
 
Frank Estes discussed establishment of an Outlaw Monument/Plaque at Fort Rucker.  A motion 
was made, seconded and approved to establish a Monument/Plaque Committee.  The committee 
consists of:  
Frank Estes 
Byron Miksch 
Bob Sharp 
The committee will report their recommendations to the membership at the Fort Rucker 2004 
Reunion. 
 
Chuck Wren briefed attendees on the newly established, “Army Knowledge Center.” 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned to meet again at the call of the 
Director in 2004 at Fort Rucker. 


